
 

 

CABINET 
 

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY, 20 JUNE 2024 
 

Present: 
 

Councillor Nigel Barker (Chair) (in the Chair) 
Councillor Pat Kerry (Vice-Chair) 

 
Councillor Jayne Barry Councillor Joseph Birkin 
Councillor Stephen Pickering Councillor Kathy Rouse 
 
Also Present: 
 
L Hickin Managing Director - Head of Paid Service 
M Broughton Director of Growth and Assets 
J Dethick Director of Finance and Resources & (Section 151 Officer) 
S Sternberg Assistant Director of Governance and Monitoring Officer 
A Maher Governance Manager 
N Ellis-Hall Temporary Senior Governance Officer 
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Apologies for Absence 
 
None.   
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Declarations of Interest 
 
None. 
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Minutes of the Last Meeting 
 
RESOLVED - That the minutes of the meeting held on 14 May 2024 were 
approved as a true record. 
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Environment Scrutiny Committee Review into becoming a 100% Plant 
Based Council  in the Procurement and Provision of Food 
 
The report to Cabinet explained that the Environment Scrutiny Committee had 
carried out a review into becoming a 100% plant-based Council in the 
procurement and provision of Food. Members were reminded that the 
Committee had been asked to look at this issue by Council at its meeting on 29 
January 2024. The Committee complied with this request by carrying out review 
on the subject. A summary of the issues covered by the review and the 
Environment Scrutiny Committee’s findings were appended to the report. 
 
The Chair of the Environment Scrutiny Committee, Councillor C Smith, 
explained the Committee’s main findings. In particular, that the Annual Leisure 
Service Survey should now measure the demand for specific foodstuffs,  and 
in particular the demand for plant-based vegan food.  The Committee also 
asked that these findings be assessed to determine whether there was a 
growing demand for such food and whether as a consequence the Council 
should develop a new approach to the procurement and provision of vegan 



 

 

food. 
 

Cabinet discussed the review and the Committee’s findings. The Environment 
Scrutiny Committee was congratulated for carrying out the review in a fair and 
reasonable way. It had made practical suggestions that would ultimately allow 
more people to eat vegan food at Council facilities, if they chose to, while not 
preventing those who wished to eat meat or animal products from doing so. 
Cabinet agreed that the Annual Leisure Service survey be used to monitor the 
demand for vegan food and that the findings from Survey on this be shared 
with the Environment Scrutiny Committee. Cabinet also agreed that the 
Committee be informed of, and consulted on, any changes that were 
subsequently proposed on how the Council procures and provides plant-
based vegan food. 
 
RESOLVED - That Cabinet approved the review of the Environment Scrutiny 
Committee’s into becoming a 100% plant-based Council in the procurement and 
provision of food. 
 
REASONS FOR DECISION – The Review will enable the Council to develop 
further its Plan Objective as being A Great Place that cares for the Environment. It 
highlights what the Council is already doing to provide food/drink options to 
customers and recognises the changing demand for vegan food. 
 
OTHER OPTIONS CONSIDERED AND REJECTED - The option of not approving 
the review was considered but rejected. The review represents a clear 
commitment to becoming a 100% Plant Based Council in the Procurement and 
Provision of Food as part of the organisation’s future. 
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Urgent Items (Public) 
 
None.  
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Exclusion of Public 
 
RESOLVED – That the public be excluded from the meeting during the discussion 
of the following item(s) of business to avoid the disclosure to them of exempt 
information as defined in Part 1 of Schedule 12A to the Local Government Act 
1972 (as amended by the Local Government (Access to Information) (Variation) 
Order 2006).   
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Corporate Property Estates Maintenance Contract 2023-25 
 
Cabinet was asked to accept the tender for the Corporate Property Maintenance 
Contract. Cabinet was informed of the tendering exercise which had been 
undertaken and the previous work carried out by the proposed contractor for the 
Council. 
 
RESOLVED - That Cabinet approved the acceptance of the tender received and 
to award the contract to Gary Fletcher (Surfacing Ltd).  
 
REASONS FOR DECISION – Agreeing to contract with the identified company 
will mean that a quality experienced provider can be commissioned to meet the 



 

 

objectives of the contract. 
 
OTHER OPTIONS CONSIDERED AND REJECTED – The option to not approve 
this tender was considered but rejected. This was due to the hugely increased 
workload involved in obtaining quotations for individual pieces of work and the 
timescales involved. 
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Urgent Items (Private) 
 
None.  
 


